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Jacek Pawlus
Project Manager
Infrastructure Planning and Policy
Halton Region
1151 Bronte Road 
Oakville, ON  L6M 3L1
Tel: 905-825-6000, ext. 7204
jacek.pawlus@halton.ca This notice issued on August 6, 2015. 

NOTICE OF FILING OF ADDENDUM

Relocation of the Zone 4 Reservoir  
(Trafalgar Road and No. 5 Side Road, Town of Halton Hills)

Halton Region completed the Sustainable Halton Water and Wastewater Master Plan Class 
Environmental Assessment Study in 2011. The purpose of the study was to develop 
a Region-wide water and wastewater infrastructure strategy to service growth in 
Halton’s urban areas to 2031, based on the approved 2011 Best Planning Estimates. One 
component of the preferred water servicing strategy included the need for a new water 
storage reservoir (Zone 4) on Trafalgar Road (350 metres south of No. 5 Side Road) to 
provide water storage for Milton and North Oakville service areas.

Since the 2011 Master Plan document was completed, additional water infrastructure 
has been constructed within the service area and staff has undertaken additional 
technical review of the proposed water level at the Zone 4 Reservoir based on the water 
system response. To mitigate the potential for future customer concerns related to water 
pressure, the water level for the Zone 4 reservoir was re-evaluated and a new alternative 
site location has been recommended as illustrated in the map (approximately 1000 
metres further north of the site chosen during the original 2011 Master Plan).

Halton Region has completed a report for the Addendum to the Sustainable Halton 
Water and Wastewater Master Plan – Zone 4 Reservoir (the Addendum Report), 
which documents the basis for the changes and the revised recommendations. The 
Addendum Report is available electronically at halton.ca/2011MSP. The Report is 
also available during the review period from Thursday, August 6, 2015 to Friday, 
September 4, 2015 at the following locations:

Regional Municipality of 
Halton
1151 Bronte Road, Oakville
Citizen’s Reference Library 
Monday – Friday:  
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Town of Halton Hills 
1 Halton Hills Drive, 
Georgetown
Clerk’s Department
Monday – Friday:
8:45 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Town of Milton
150 Mary Street, Milton
Clerk’s Department
 Monday – Friday: 
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.

Subject to comments received as a result of this notice, Halton Region intends to 
proceed with the implementation of the design and construction of the Zone 4 
reservoir project as documented in the Addendum Report.

If after reading the Addendum Report, you have questions or concerns, please 
contact:

Requests for a Part II Order must be submitted, in writing, to the Minister of 
the Environment and Climate Change and copied to Halton Region by Friday, 
September 4, 2015 to:

Minister of the Environment and Climate Change 
The Ministry/Minister of Environment and Climate Change 
77 Wellesley St West, 11th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2T5

Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of Information 
and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all 
comments will become part of the public record.


